
Terms of Reference of the Budget and Performance Task Group 
 
The Westminster Scrutiny Commission agreed in July 2007 to set up a Budget and 
Performance Task Group as a standing group, with the following terms of reference: 
 
“To consider, on behalf of the Policy and Scrutiny Committees, budget options and 
draft business plans and estimates at the appropriate stages in the business 
planning cycle and to submit recommendations / comments to the cabinet and/or 
Cabinet Members.” 
 
Members are asked to agree these Terms of Reference for 2015/16 as the first 
item of business. 
 
Cabinet must take into account and give due regard of any views and 
recommendations from the Budget and Performance Task Group in drawing up firm 
budget proposals for submission to the Council, and the report to Council must 
reflect those comments (and those of other Task Groups and Committees, if any) 
and the Cabinet’s response.   
 


